
Since the last report to Council in January, two Special Meetings have been held and two that are in the regular cycle for the Committee.

In early January, a Special Meeting was held to discuss the Draft Budget Proposals and other relevant matters. 

As at our previous meeting in December, a number of the items and figures in the Draft Proposals yet again, were not available, being subject to information awaited from external organisations. Satisfactory scrutiny requires complete information. I suggest this need’s to be borne in mind when dates for next year’s Budget proposals meetings are arranged.  

Additional budget information on the implications in regard to the Proposed Savings Options, was examined. 

Members were made aware that the Arts Council was considering cutting the funding towards the Council’s support for arts projects in the district, with a proposal to eliminate the funding altogether by 2010. 

This was greeted with concern by the Committee, particularly in respect of Tullie House and the urgency that it now increases in regard to the Governance Options/Development Plan for the Museum.

Following on, the Committee noted that there is to be a review on the Council’s Art Services with savings already a consideration. This with possible cuts in Arts Council support will mean that the Committee will have serious issues to scrutinise when the review is presented in May. 

Another important item in relation to its effect on the community considered was the proposed Community Services Review. Members questioned whether the savings to be found through the Review were realistic, and will take an active interest in the review particularly to highlight any issues that they consider need close examination on behalf of the community.

The Committee received the drafts of the CDRP’s Tactical Assessment and Partnership Strategic Assessment at the two regular meetings of the Committee.  Discussions on both documents emphasised the importance of the work being carried out by CDRP and concerns were expressed in regard to the project’s future funding particularly where it’s based on an annual decision.  Members felt that a great deal of good work has been achieved by the project and this needed wider publicity.  

It is important that the issues addressed continue to reflect those that are of priority to our community. The Committee has asked that the Assessment presently being made of the project by the University of Sunderland, be available to the Committee when complete.

The “New Style” Local Area Agreement 2008-2011 which has been submitted to the GONW (including draft priorities and indicators) was presented to the Committee at its January meeting.  

Of particular concern to the Committee was the lack of indicators in regard to the various housing needs in Carlisle. It was agreed that this issue would be taken up with the Carlisle representative on the Cumbria Strategic Partnership Group (Planning, Transport and Housing) 

The arrangements regarding governance, oversight and delivery of targets was questioned by members but we were informed that the detail of these arrangements were not within the scope of the paper presented to the Committee at that time. The Committee will require this information as soon as it is available. 

Scrutiny and monitoring of the Agreement by the Committee in regard to local/national performance statistics will be carried out through reports brought to the Committee by the Carlisle Partnership Priority Group Chairs at six monthly intervals.

The Lonsdale Building was the subject of two agenda items for the Committee. The first in January, a feasibility study by the consulting architects commissioned by the Council and the second in a Special February Meeting of the Committee, a presentation by the

“Save Our Lonsdale” Group on their potential plans for its future.

Excerpts from the Minutes regarding these presentations have been submitted to the Executive.

The Committee’s Work Programme this civic year has included Housing issues on every agenda indicating the essentiality of the City Council’s contribution to the solving of issues surrounding this subject, so important to many whom we represent.

In January, we examined the plans for the Homeless Families Hostel Replacement and agreed that a Workshop should be held, to which all members are invited, to discuss and be further informed both on the plans for the hostel and on the situation and issues surrounding homelessness in Carlisle. 

We also received in January a report regarding the Carlisle Home Improvement Scheme, the management of which it is proposed to bring ‘in house’ to improve delivery which had proved with the outside agency to fail the requirements of the service.

With the report brought to the Committee giving an overview of Carlisle Housing Association’s 5 Years On – Progress on Our Promises Report, the Members were able to have a full discussion with CHA’s Head of Operations. The questions raised are reported in the Minutes.

The new Partnership Agreement between Carlisle City Council and Carlisle Housing Association has been examined by the Committee and in a final discussion with the Vice Chair and Councillor Boaden to whom I’m very grateful for standing in for me, as I was unable to attend. 

At the Housing Supply Workshop in August last year, which was well attended by Registered Social Landlords, they did express the wish to communicate with the Council on the issues and needs in regard to social housing in Carlisle. This wish does open the door to the Council through the scrutiny work of the Community O&S Committee for discussions and monitoring of housing issues with the RSL’s including CHA, which the Committee would be happy to usefully pursue.

The two NHS Consultation Documents (‘Closer to Home’ and NHS Foundation Trust) were submitted for comment to the Committee, their comments being passed to the Executive to be included in the response.

The Committee were glad to have the opportunity to thank all those involved in the work of the Parish Plan Task and Finish Group who have completed their work on the Community/Parish Plan Protocol which has now been passed to the Executive for endorsement.

Finally a further examination of the draft Carlisle Renaissance ‘Growing Carlisle’ an Economic Strategy, took place at the February meeting when scrutiny ranged over many aspects of the document 

providing the members with opportunities to express their concerns and questions on the approach, priorities, actions and effects on the district of the aims of the Strategy. It was resolved that effective scrutiny of the Strategy will have to take place as the Action Plan develops.

Olwyn Luckley

Chairman

20th February, 2008.
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